
  

 
 
>>> "Pankaj Dhir" <pankaj.dhir@as400serv.com> 2/27/2012 7:03 am >>> 

 

Hi Christine and the NSW Planning Officers/Committee 

 

Thank you for giving us, the neighbours, an opportunity to make submission against 10_0028.     

 

I Strongly Object to the Proposal Camellia EA 10_0028. 

 

Reasons for objection are –  

 

1. Parramatta City is a growing city and the physical space in question could be better used (instead of this 

recycling plant) for  – 

a. Dwellings to cater for essential workers who are needed to service the growing city 

b. Or for businesses to relocate from Sydney city to ease congestion in Sydney and reducing worker 

commute 

c. Or to make tourist attraction or an event venue, already evens such as circus are being held next 

door. 

2. Proposed Recycling plant doesn’t bring any advantages to Parramatta city by being this close and will 

increase the traffic congestion by big trucks. 

3. Proposed Recycling plant is in close proximity to Rosehill Racecourse, Parramatta CBD, Parramatta river 

foreshore, UNSW campus and residential areas. 

4. This plant is almost part of the Elizabeth Farm Heritage view which is described in the DEP for this area and 

prohibits such developments.  

5. Proposed plant is expected to emit damp odour and we already know from Mauri foods (located few blocks 

further from the proposed plant) that such odour travels strongly. 

6. There already is Caltex Refinery and other heavy industry some blocks away and why add another source of 

potential disaster this close to city. 

7. There is a CHILDCARE Centre in the silver building on the fourth floor, next door. 

8. Rosehill Racecourse across the road hold, continuous events throughout the year (any accident at the 

proposed facility can affect thousands of public attendees within minutes). 

9. During last federal govt. election current Labour Govt. confirmed development of Parramatta to Epping rail 

link and such a link will supports item 1 above.    

 

Please also advise what other means of legal and peaceful protest are available to us. 

Please acknowledge this submission. 

 

Thank you and Kind Regards 

Pankaj Dhir 

226 George Street 

Parramatta, NSW 

02 8677 4747 

 
 
 
 


